
Dear Lee-Scott Academy Family, 
 
This afternoon Governor Kay Ivey and Dr. Scott Harris (ADPH) issued a stay at home order 
beginning 5:00 pm Saturday, April 4, 2020 through 5:00 pm Thursday, April 30, 2020. The order 
included extending the closure of independent schools. Therefore, Lee-Scott Academy will 
continue remote learning through April 30, 2020.  
 
All school programs, including athletics, arts, travel, and others, are also suspended through 
April 30, 2020. We will work diligently to find unique and creative ways to honor our seniors and 
ask for your patience as we look at how best to celebrate them moving forward. While this is not 
what any of us had hoped for, we remain committed to following the course of action that best 
serves the health and safety of our students and of our wider community.  
 
We are committed to continue delivering excellence in education during this closure time. Our 
faculty and administrators have been working diligently these past weeks not only to deliver 
instruction in new and creative ways, but also to evaluate and plan for the best ways to serve 
the needs of our students. For Lee-Scott Academy, learning is not optional. We remain 
committed to delivering excellence in education during these unique circumstances. 
 
We thank you for your ongoing support of our school during this time of uncertainty. We know 
that these circumstances are challenging to many, yet we are reminded of how very fortunate 
we are to be a member of such a caring and supportive school community. Our hope is to 
provide continuity for our families as we plan for the 2020-2021 school year. We are grateful for 
each of you and look forward to a bright future and to the time when we can again be together in 
person. 
 
There are many unknowns for us in the near future, but I truly believe our country, our 
community, and our school will bounce back strong. Events like these get our attention and 
cause us to count our blessings. The Lee-Scott Academy family is among mine. 
 
We will follow up with more specific information as we move forward. For now, I hope you have 
a restful night and a great weekend. 
 
God Bless, 
 
Dr. Stan Cox 
Head of School 
 

 
 


